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HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

It has been incredible welcoming back all our pupils this week. They have settled amazingly well into their lessons and the usual school 

routines, and enjoyed meeting up with their friends again. A huge thank you to all members of the school community for enabling this 

transition to happen so smoothly. 

 

In order to keep the school community as safe as possible, please remember that Key Stage Two Atworth pupils should not arrive on 

site until 8:35am ready for an 8:45am start, unless they are coming in with younger siblings. This allows time for our 

Kingfisher/Woodpecker bubble to be safely in class before most of the Nightingale/Kestrel bubble arrive. Only those coming in with 

younger siblings are permitted to wait separately in the playground until these children go into class. As a reminder: 

 

 Please maintain a two metre distance from people not in your household whilst on the school site. 

 

 If the weather is particularly poor, staff will be available at the beginning of the day to direct pupils safely into school. 

 

 Contact the school by email or telephone rather than speak with staff in person if at all possible. The office would be pleased 

to relay any messages if needed. 

 

Atworth 

 

8:20am Kingfisher/Woodpecker pupils begin to enter the school site. Parents drop off at the first entrance and pupils walk down to the 

playground where they will be supervised by a member of staff. Nightingale/Kestrel siblings only may be dropped off at the same time 

and wait separately to the younger children in the playground. 

 

8:30am School begins for Kingfisher/Woodpecker pupils. Nightingale/Kestrel siblings only should go to their classroom where they will be 

supervised by a member of staff. 

 

8:35am The rest of Nightingale/Kestrel pupils are permitted to begin coming onto the school site. They can be dropped off by parents 

either at the first entrance or the playground, and walk straight into class. Some older pupils may walk to school at parents’ discretion 

but must not come into school before this time. 

 

8:45am School begins for Nightingale/Kestrel pupils. 

 

2:50pm Kingfisher/Woodpecker parents are permitted onto the school site to wait for their children to be released. Waiting areas are 

by the blue side door (Kingfisher) or the playground (Woodpecker). 

 

3pm Kingfisher/Woodpecker children finish school and leave the site with their parents. Those that have older siblings in school may 

remain with their own classteacher until 3:15pm. 

 

3:05pm Nightingale/Kestrel (and their siblings) parents are permitted onto the school site to wait for their children to be released. 

Waiting area is the playground. 

 

3:15pm Nightingale/Kestrel children (and any siblings) finish school and leave the site with their parents. Some older pupils may walk 

home alone from school at parents’ discretion. 

 

Monkton Farleigh 

 

8:20am The main gate to the playground opens. Parents to drop off pupils here where a member of staff will be waiting. Children then 

walk down into the playground where they will be supervised by another member of staff. 

 

8:30am School begins for all pupils. 

 

2:50am Parents are permitted onto the school site to wait for their children to be released. Waiting area is beyond the main gate 

nearest the car park. 

 

3pm Children finish school and leave the site with their parents. Some older pupils may walk home alone from school at parents’ 

discretion. 

 

We very much look forward to a time when we can relax these safety measures but thank you for your support in the meantime. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Simon Futcher.
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A bumper week for 

mathletics certificates - 

including two 

Woodpeckers who have 

achieved the highest award - well done Henry and 

Asahi! 

Gold: Henry H, Asahi 

 

Silver: Leah, Oliver CJ, Florence, Alexis, Henry H, 

Thomas K, Ted L, Asahi, George R 

 

Bronze: Oscar, Leah, Oliver CJ, Olivia, Florence, 

Ethan, Josiah, Alexis, Maddox, Edie, Samuel H, Henry 

H, Oliver H, Lillie, Emily J, William J, Thomas K, Ted L, 

Vinnie, Violet, William M, Asahi, Joseph, George R, 

Scarlett, Oliver S 

 

 

 

 

We would like to 

inform you that there 

will be a red nose day 

on Friday 19 March 

It will be a non-uniform day, so please wear clothes 

of shades of red or some red accessories. You’re 

welcome to bring in donations for charity and they 

will be collected at the big gates in the morning or 

you can donate on line here . Kestrels have prepped 

lots of fun games for the school – Design a red nose 

that the children can take home or enter in a 

competition for the best one. There will be a red a red 

nose hunt and throw a red bean bag into a tyre with 

lots of wonderful prizes included.     

Churchfields are not able to allow the wearing of red 

noses this year due to COVID-19.  

School News  

Woodpeckers  

A fantastic start 

to our first week 

back. 

Woodpeckers 

leading the way 

to the top of the 

Mathletics 

board. Look at 

all those certificates, amazing work Woodies. Mrs 

Pugh and Mrs Artus are very proud of you. 

Woodpeckers have been paying 

great attention to detail, whilst 

painting dinosaurs for our display. 

Using different printing techniques, 

shades of colour and layers to 

make our pictures more 

interesting.  

 

On Monday we added some local frogspawn to our 

wildlife pond, fingers crossed for lots of little froglets 

hopping around the next crop of 

Yellow Flag Iris. 

The children have been checking 

daily to see if 

there has been 

any change of 

shape, to the little 

black dot of a future tadpole! 

Watch this space! 

 

 

 

Well Kingfishers, it has been a joy!!! I have 

had an absolute ball with you all this week. I am 

immensely proud of all you have achieved. You have 

amazed me with your resilience and ability to get 

back in the zone!   I cannot wait to continue our 

learning next week and for the rest of the year! What 

a fantastic week.  

Thank you sweethearts.  

Love Mrs G XX  

 

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=3108
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Term 4 

 

 

Tuesday 16 & Wednesday 17 March 

 

 

Group 1 Bikeability 

 

Friday 19 March  

 

Comic Relief Red Nose Day  

Non-uniform day  

 

 

Tuesday 23 & Wednesday 24 March 

 

 

Group 2 Bikeability 

 

 

Thursday 01 April   

 

 

INSET DAY  

 

Thursday 01 April  

 

End of Term 4 

 
 

 

Future INSET days for Academic Year 2020/2021:     Thursday 22 July and Friday 23 July  

 

 

To apply for a place on-line click here 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=lbuzweArvEyPDjWn0T1VGX30fMHyNt1LnzsH6ohtIUlUNzIwUVhSUDM4U0NCNlZWQ0M4UTI1M1VWQi4u
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